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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING

Taverna Klimataria Misiria, Monday 5 October 2015 @ 19.30

Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President

Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer


Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. PW confirmed the meeting as being quorate.

2. Minutes of the last meeting held on 31.08.2015 had been circulated and published on line shortly afterwards by SW. These were unanimously approved.

3. Any matters arising are covered elsewhere in the agenda.

4. PW had nothing to report as President.

5. ID had nothing to report as Vice-President.

6. RK apologised for the late circulation of the financial statement to Board members. This was unanimously approved for auditing purposes. An e-mail copy is available to any paid up member on request.

7. WVB was not present. SW estimated current membership at 106 paid up plus 4 honary.

8. ID has been uploading photos from past trips and events to the web-site and publishing links on the Facebook page. He asked if SW will mention this in the next monthly e-mail to members. SW has had repeated requests from an individual for Facebook membership but there is no profile information. He asked if any Board member knew this person, which they don’t so the request will be blocked. SW also reported the second site set up as a contingency can be found and has led to some confusion with the genuine page. ID to close this page down.

9. Events;

a. September;

i. Joint lunch. SW reported starters had been agreed and failed to appear on the day. He has not yet spoken with Chris concerning.

ii. Flea Market. PW reported the event was cancelled as only 4 tables had been taken up. All agreed an indea worth persuing next year with more groundwork required.

iii. RK had run an excursion to Lassithi yesterday with 22 participants. SW reported very positive feedback from the coffee morning. Item 10a refers to discussion re pricing.

b. October;

i. The coffee morning had taken place earlier today and will move to the winter venue of 1+1 next month. SW wil ask WVB to liaise with the venue. Discussion took place re presentations by non-members. The general feeling is that this dilutes the positive aspects of paying trade members, who do have the opportunity to advertise on the web pages.
ii. Social afternoon at Klimataria Wed 14.10.15. SW to publicise.

iii. Joint meal. PW suggested combining with a bicycle ride and using a location at Lake Kournas where non-riders can join for lunch. All agreed a very good idea. PW to forward details to SW of bike ride and ID the taverna for publication ASAP.

c. Other;

i. PW suggested a memorial event in memory of past and deceased members. The Board thought this a very worthwhile idea and this will be carried forward to the next meeting when members have had the opportunity to give this some more detailed thought.

ii. SW suggested the AGA be held in conjunction with a regular coffee morning to boost make it more convenient for members instead of running two similar events during the month. The Board agreed we adopt this.
10. Any other business, AOB;

a. Coach trips. This year these events have produced a surplus and the Board recognises the hard work of RK in re-establishing these. Earlier in the year the Board had undertaken to give as much support as possible and, if need be standing any reasonable losses incurred. Discussion took place as to whether pricing should be adjusted ‘on the day’ or to maintain pricing at current levels. The general feeling was that pricing should remain as is and is seen to be good value and competitive. However, the organiser should have some discretion to provide some ‘extras’ free of charge and to cover any unexpected items which may arise during the course of a trip. ID had done this on an earlier trip when an unexpected cost for a guide arose. 

b. Matthias Konpka had told members at the coffee morning the possibility of traditional Cretan & Greek dancing lessons was again available. Last year we were unable to attract sufficient numbers to run the classes. SW to publicise on Facebook and by e-mail. ID will place details on the web-site for those interested. 

c. With Christmas approaching SW asked if there might be the possibility of supporting a charity event e.g. Micro Panagia. Carry forward to next meeting.
11. Next meeting to be at Ena kai Ena starting at 19.30 on Monday 02.11.2015.

12. PW thanked everybody for coming along and their input then declared the meeting closed at 21.04.
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